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Aberford C of E Primary School 
8th November 2021

Class 1 Newsletter – Autumn 2 

This letter is to let you know about some of the lovely things that we have planned for Autumn term 2. 



People Who Help Us!





Our topic for this half term is called ‘People Who Help Us’ and will focus on the emergency services and people who help us in our daily lives. We will be learning about fire fighters, the police, doctors and nurses, vets, dentists and postal workers. 





Alongside this, we will be learning about Diwali, Bonfire Night, Remembrance Day, Christmas and the Nativity Story. 














PE – Physical Education 





We have PE on a Tuesday afternoon and a Thursday afternoon. 





This half term, the children will be focussing on dance and will begin to express themselves to music. They will learn some simple dance routines and will start to move in different ways. 





PE kit – a white t-shirt, red/black shorts, trainers/pumps, a navy/black non-branded tracksuit for outdoor lessons. 








Maths


In maths we have been learning about the numbers 1, 2 and 3. We have represented the numbers in different ways and looked at the composition of them. During the rest of the half term, we will be learning about circles and triangles, the numbers 4 and 5, finding one more and one less and shapes with 4 sides. 





At Aberford, we use and follow the White Rose Maths resources to plan and deliver our maths lessons. The activities are both engaging and practical for the children. 











What you can do to help at home…


*Practise the sounds/words that are sent home in the red sound books. 


*Read the weekly sound books and reading books that are sent home. 


*Send pictures and videos into school on Tapestry or Class Dojo for the children to talk about with the class. 


*Notice numbers and shapes in your local environment. EG: on doors, in the supermarket. 


*Encourage your child to write for different purposes. EG: a shopping list, a birthday card or a letter to Santa. 











Phonics 


The children have daily phonics lessons in school that last for around 20 minutes. We follow the structure of revisit/review, teach, practise and then apply in each phonics lesson. New phonics sounds are introduced each week and corresponding reading books are sent home the following Monday. We are currently working through our Phase 2 sounds and tricky words. 





If you have any questions about our phonics lessons or would like any further information, please do not hesitate to speak to Mrs Jones.   






































What to bring to school…


Please ensure that your child has a named water bottle in school each day as well as a coat. In the EYFS, we explore and play outside in all weather. You are welcome to leave a pair of wellies or outdoor shoes in school for the wetter/colder months. 





Staffing updates 


In Class One, we are very lucky to be supported by lots of members of staff. Our class teacher is Mrs Jones and our teaching assistant is now Mrs Darley. We are also supported by Mrs Shaw in Class Two and by Michaela, our PE teacher. 














